
 

 
Great work 
This week I would like to congratulate Sara , Aylin and Faleh from Grade 1/2 for gathering data, creating bar 
graphs and interpreting the graphs to gain information about student likes and dislikes. Well done. 
I would also like to congratulate all the students in Grade 5/6 for the work they are doing on their Inquiry Unit 
óMoney Makes the World Go Round.ô All the students have had to present their business plans to me in prepa-
ration for the upcoming market day. The students have really thought about their market stall and what they 
want to sell. They are able to talk about their plans with a great deal of knowledge and confidence.  I am looking 
forward to seeing these plans in action on Market Day on Thursday September 14th.  More information about 
the Market Day will be sent home shortly.  
 
Foundation, Grade 1/2 Inquiry 
An open morning will be held for parents of students in the Foundation & 1/2 area of the school on Tuesday 19th 
September from 9:00am ï 9:45 am. The Foundation students will be displaying their shops that they have built 
as part of their Inquiry Unit.  Also the 1/2 students will be sharing their Australian Treasure Boxes they have 
made as part of their inquiry unit about Australia. The students are very excited about the work they have com-
pleted and are eager to share it with their parents.   
 
Principal For A Day 
Today we had a very special visitor come to William Ruthven Primary School. Melodie Potts- Rosevear the 
founder and Chief Executive Officer of Teach for Australia. Melodie is involved in an initiative where business 
leaders across Victoria shadow school Principals for a day.  Melodie spent part of the day talking to students, 
teachers and visiting classrooms. Melodie has spent a lot of time in schools across Australia and was very im-
pressed with the quality of education that is provided to the students of William Ruthven Primary School. She 
was pleased at how well the students could talk about their learning and the importance of their learning. It was 
great to have Melodie visit the school today. 
 
Fatherôs Day Stall 
Another successful Fatherôs Day stall was held last Thursday. All the students had the opportunity to purchase 
some great little presents to take home. Thank you to the following parents for their support on the day, Chris-
tine , Tamara , Rob , Giota , Stuart , Nicole  and Rina . 
Without the support of the parents we would not be able to run such events.  
 
Taste of School 
The next taste of school is scheduled for Friday 8th September commencing at 2:00pm. This is an opportunity 
for those students starting school next year to experience a taste of school. If you would like your child to attend 
or if you know of any kindergarten child who would like to attend, please contact the office to register your name.  
 
2018 Enrolments 
Foundation enrolments for 2018 are now being taken. If you have a child or know of a child starting school in 
2018 and they are interested in coming to William Ruthven Primary School they should contact the office and 
collect necessary enrolment forms and brochures. If you have any queries or any questions about sending your 
child to William Ruthven PS in 2018, please feel free to contact me either by phone, email or by arranging an 
appointment.  
 
End of term 
A reminder to parents that the school term ends on Friday 22nd September at 2:30pm. Parents are asked to 
make the necessary arrangements to have their child picked up from school at this time. 
 
School resumes on Monday 9th October  
 

Allan Waterson  

Principalõs message 

Have you visited our website  

For all the latest information on our school visit our website:  www.williamruthvenps.vic.edu.au 
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Merrilands Pre-School visit  to our Foundation RoomðWednesday 30th August. 

 
 
 
Our friends from Merrilands pre-school 

walked to our school and visited the 

foundation room for a few hours.  They 

had lots of fun with the grade 5 buddies 

doing óschool workô.  After lunch they all 

walked back to their kinder.  Thanks for 

visiting us & again a big thank you to 

Mrs B, Ms A & Miss S, you guys were 

fantastic and the kinder kids loved being 

here.  

Merrilands Pre-School Visit 
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1/2 B  
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Art F-6 Dean J  
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Principal   

Prep A Bilal  
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1/2 A Katia   

1/2 B  

1/2C Harshita & Ava 

3/4 A   

3/4 B Olivia  

3/4C   

5/6 A   

5/6 B Jackson & Pauly  

5/6C   

Art F-6   

PE - F - 6   

L.O.T.E   

Performing Arts  

Library F-6   

Science F-2   

Assist Principal 1/2A, 1/2B & 3/4A  

Principal   
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On Tuesday 29
th
 August, 20 students from grade 5/6 attended the Writers Festival at Federation 

Square. It was an interesting day as we had the opportunity to personally hear the authors Grae-
me Base, Alex Miles, Belinda Murrell and Steven Lochran. Each one of them shared their expe-
rience and how they seek inspiration for their writing. We learned a lot and got back with a varie-
ty of skills to upscale our writing. Lily Rose won a personally signed book from Steven Lochran 
for being an enthusiastic writer. 

Grades 5/6 Writers Festival 
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ñOur favourite part was the third work-
shop with Steven Lochran where we 
created our own stories and setting.ò 
Will and Alexandra 


